
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
EFF STATEMENT ON THE ASSASSINATION OF PRESIDENT JOVINEL MOÏSE  
 
Thursday, 8 July 2021 

 
The EFF sends its sincere condolences to the people of Haiti, friends, and family of President 
Jovinel Moïse who was brutally assassinated at his home in Port –Au –Prince in the early hours 
of Wednesday the 07th of July 2021, an attack which also landed his wife in a critical 
condition. 
 
As the EFF , we wish to reiterate that the continuous interference of the US and France in the 
democracies of other countries is wrong and should be rejected with contempt it deserves.  
 
Haiti has known no peace for decades with Presidents changed by foreign agenda of former 
conquered colonialism including USA on its imperialist policies. 
 
Haiti continues to suffer immensely due to perpetual  occupation by US even post the 
revolution against the French.  
 
The EFF stands with the people of Haiti in the fight for democracy and free and fair elections 
without the interference of the colonizers. 
 
The EFF calls for calm in Haiti and for all leaders in Haiti to find peaceful means to prepare 
and make sure that the people of Haiti realize Free and Fair elections in September 2021. 
 
In prosecuting a revolution, assassinations are conventionally frowned upon and such brutal 
death should be an eye opener to most autocratic heads of states. 
 
The majority of the citizens of Haiti are Africans and the violent political instability in Haiti is 
a pain of all Africans in the continent and in Diaspora. 
 


